

ECHQES'



Newsletter Of The Uncanoonuc Mountaineers

Dedicated to safe snowmobiling!

Al Lambert, President www.uncanoonucmountaineers.org

Letter from the President

As I write this letter it's finally starting to feel like winter is on its way! Given the 70 degree day we had for our Swap Meet, it was hard to believe that winter was just around the corner. Now it looks like by the end the week we'll be down in the teens. So, get ready, winter is on its way! Let's hope it's a whopper!

The Swap Meet was without a doubt the nicest day we've had weather- wise in many, many years. We had a great turnout all around. We even had to make several trips to Sully's to get more food! Buddy will have the final numbers for us at the upcoming meeting on November 13 to let us know how well we did.

Once again, a big thanks to Buddy for putting together another great event, Jeff and Trevor Filleul for cooking and all our members that helped to make the event a great success! Also, special thanks to Trisha and Sally for the whoopie pies and brownies. They were awesome!

November 2017

In This Issue:

- Issues continue with online memberships. Please continue to process paperwork through Cathy Brown.
- Very successful Swap Meet last month. Thank you to everyone who was able to help!
- Please check the season calendar for upcoming events.
- 120 Club tickets also
 available at the next
 meeting. It's still possible to
 get the same numbers that
 you had last year. See David
 McGlauflin for tickets.

Our next Club Meeting
is Monday,
November 13 at 7:00 pm
At the Goffstown
Rec Center

NHSA is still having issues with the online memberships so, it appears that for possibly the rest of this season, you will need to do things the old way and get your info to Cathy Brown to get the paperwork you need to register your sled(s).

We do have a few rides planned for this winter so be sure to check out our calendar of events to see if any might interest you! Don't wait too long since space is limited at some locations.

That's all I have for now! I hope you're able to make Monday night's meeting and keep in mind we still have the 120 club raffle coming up that supports our scholarship fund.

Your President, Al Lambert

Fundraising Update

We have our 2018 Charity Casino Dates!

Mark you calendars! Lakes Region Casino in Belmont will again be the location for our 10 Charity Casino dates, January 17-21 & 24-28, 2018! We are going to need a little help this year signing paperwork as these dates fall on Canada reciprocity weekend and ME/NH/VT reciprocity weekend. Also, I will be away snowmobiling in Yellowstone from January 25-31. I will have a sign up sheet this Monday at the meeting to get all the days covered. All it will require is for the person to travel to the Casino and sign the paperwork the day of the event.

120 Club Tickets & Limited Number of NHSA Super Raffle Tickets Available

It is never too early to start selling 120 Club tickets. You may use the same numbers that you had last year. If you want to purchase a ticket or if you need numbers to sell to your friends and family, please see me at the meeting or contact me via email or phone. Tickets are \$20. You have 20 chances to win \$20 in the weekly drawings and there will be larger prizes awarded during the final drawings. Drawings begin at our January meeting. All proceeds go to the Scholarship fund!

The NHSA Super Raffle is a great fundraiser that benefits both NHSA and our club! We have a very limited amount, see Al at the club meeting to get tickets.

New fundraising ideas are always welcome. If anyone has any ideas for additional fundraising, please feel free to email me at <u>racersuperdaye@comcast.net</u> or call me at (603) 487-3938 or (603) 315-8115.



Calendar of Events Uncanoonuc Mountaineers 2017-2018

November 13 - Club meeting, Parks/Rec Center, 7 PM

December 11 – Club meeting/Christmas Party/Yankee Swap, 7 PM

January 6 - Snowmobile Safety Class, Goffstown Parks/Rec Ct, 8-5 PM

January 8 - Club meeting, Parks/Rec Center, 7 PM

January 13 – Club night ride (Saturday)

Jan 19-21 – Reciprocity Weekend with Canada (Quebec trails only)

Jan 26-28 – Reciprocity Weekend w/ NH, ME, VT—Club trip (more info TBA)

February 2-4 – Easter Seals Weekend, T & C Hotel, Gorham, NH

February 12 - Club meeting, Parks/Rec Center, 7 PM

February 17 – Local Club Ride or Family Fun Day (more info TBA)

February 18 – Bear Brook State Park Museum open house, we do cook shack

February 23-25 – Club Family Weekend (more info TBA)

February 24 – Local Club Ride ????? (Saturday)

March 9-11 - Club Family Weekend, Errol Motel, Errol, NH

March 12 – Club meeting, Parks/Rec Center, 7 PM

March 24 – Pot Luck Supper (more info TBA)

April 7 – Weare Winter Wanders' Hill Climb, Pat's Peak

April 9 – Club meeting, Parks/Rec Center, 7 PM

April ?? – Annual NHSA Meeting (more info TBA)

May 5 – Banquet, Final meeting, Election of Officers

August 17 – Board Meeting for new officers (Friday)